

May 1st, 2020

Dear PJS Community,

This morning at our All School Gathering, one of our founders, Juliana McIntyre Fenn, described our school's history through stories depicting her dream of starting a school and the challenges that were overcome to find a permanent home for Princeton Junior School. The school evolved from one church basement to another, and eventually they found our current property and knew it would be the perfect location for our school. It was a beautiful farm that had been divided into two properties. One was purchased to build PJS and the other purchased by a family with the understanding that if they ever decided to move that they wanted it to become part of our campus. This leads us to share a bright spot in the midst of the challenges we are all currently facing during this pandemic, which broadens our founders' dream for the future of PJS. **Our campus is expanding~** We recently acquired the corner property adjacent to our school, creating an extensive 10 acre campus, where we may fully optimize the learning experience of our students.

In the near future, we will be sharing our vision and related details to convert the existing barn and adjacent buildings into performing arts, athletics, and makerspace facilities for our students.

Until then...stay well.

Sincerely,

Rob Robertson

D 11

Silvana G. Clark

Board President Head of School

Terése Gara

Assistant Head/Dir. Of Finance

Patty Lapide Oesterle

Dir. of Advancement